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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

Preventing Undue Discrimination and


   

  RM05-25-001

Preference in Transmission Service 




  RM05-25-002









  RM05-17-001









  RM05-17-002

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF TIME

(July 8, 2008)


On July 7, 2008, the North American Energy Standards Board (NAESB) submitted a request to extend from July 14, 2008 to August 29, 2008 the time for transmission providers, working through NAESB and the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC), to develop a consistent set of tracking capabilities and business practices for tagging for implementation of conditional firm service, as required in Order No. 890-A.
  The motion states that additional time is necessary to accommodate a shift in resources that was caused by adoption of this new requirement in Order No. 890-A and in light of the complexities involved in addressing that requirement. 


Upon consideration, notice is hereby given that transmission providers are granted an extension of time to and including August 29, 2008, to develop a consistent set of tracking capabilities and business practices for tagging for implementation of conditional firm service. 






Kimberly D. Bose,






     Secretary.



� See Preventing Undue Discrimination and Preference in Transmission Service, Order No. 890-A, 73 Fed. Reg. 2984 (Jan. 16, 2008), FERC Stats. & Regs. ¶ 31,261 at P 592 (2007).





